
October 18, 2020 

Friends of Li5le Salt Spring: 

My husband, James H. Wallace, Jr. (Jim) and I worked for General Development CorporaNon 
during the late 1960s and early 1970s.  Jim worked in corporate relaNons, New Vistas Magazine, 
golf tournaments, etc. His favorite and pride and joy was Li5le Salt Spring! Jim worked for many 
years being the “point” guy at GDC and worked very closely with Carl Clausen; they both loved 
LSS. 

Jim passed away in June of this year. You can guess that as a photographer he le[ 1000s upon 
1000s of photographs, slides and negaNves-his life’s work. A[er finding the trove of LSS slides, 
negaNves, recorded casse5es, photos, a large [animal] bone, etc., I googled LSS to perhaps find 
the person at the UofM that was overseeing this project, I found a be5er opNon - Friends of 
Li5le Salt Spring!  

I will be gi[ing Friends of Li5le Salt Spring the following: 
 -Slides (100s) 
 -NegaNves 
 -Casse5es – 60 + 
 -Magazine inserts/arNcles 
 - One bone (I know there is another bone, but haven’t located it as yet) 

I realize that much of this might be duplicates, of no interest, etc. but leave it to the Friends to 
decide. 

Jim had not known of the existence of the Friends, he would have been to every meeNng, 
explained and coordinated with you all of the items I am giving you. Needless to say, the way he 
loved Li5le Salt Spring he would have started talking and never stopped! 

Thank you all for being there and making a large decision much easier for me. 

        Sincerely, 

        Jolleen A. Wallace 

Via e-mail – friendsofli5lesaltsprings@gmail.com


